
Principal’s Letter
We are very excited to present our inaugural newsletter in this new year! The COVID-19 
coronavirus pandemic has undoubtedly turned our world upside down and presented many new 
challenges for us all, and in particular, for our school. The theme we chose for this school year is 
based on the Serenity Prayer: God, grant me the serenity to accept the things I cannot change; 
courage to change the things I can; and wisdom to know the difference.

This past year, teachers had to quickly adapt to a new virtual learning environment, while parents 
became co-teachers almost overnight. Students struggled to learn from home and many also 
felt the effects of isolation. Some of our families have been impacted by job loss and closure of 
their businesses. Health and safety became our top priority, but the reality of infection continued 
to plague our community. And unfortunately, many lives were lost over the past year.

As a Catholic school, we do not believe in just educating the mind, but also the heart, the place 
where the seeds of faith take root. We realized that much of the impacts of the pandemic were 
out of our control, but what we could control was our response to it. Academic well-being was 
equally important as emotional, mental, and spiritual well-being. Creating a path for our students 
to be back learning on campus was critical. Members of our school community helped support 
families in need during this time, and the need was tremendous. Most importantly, we knew that 
the only way to pull through what seemed like a “God-sized” problem was God Himself. So we 
turned to our faith and prayer to help us through.

Serenity. Courage. Wisdom. These three thematic words help us refocus on the things that are 
most important to us. Serenity in knowing that amidst the chaos our world finds itself in, God still 
has an awesome plan in motion. Courage to find new opportunities to evolve and advance the 
way we approach education while remaining firm in our faith. And wisdom to direct us choices. 
These words have set a foundation for us as a school community to pull through this pandemic 
while continuing our mission in Catholic education.

So we continue to thank all of our students, parents, families, benefactors, faculty, and staff for 
their continued support especially through this pandemic. This year, we celebrate 77 years of 
service to this community, and by the grace of God, we look forward to many, many more years 
to come. St. Michael the Archangel, protect and defend us. Amen. 
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A small patch of green grass sits in the heart of the school 
campus. In it, are the fruits of many hands — cucumber, okra, kalo, 
Mānoa lettuce, bok choy, bittermelon, eggplant, green onions, 
strawberries and more.

Encouraged by his father since the age of 8 to help him in the 
home garden, 9th grader Kamuela Dabaluz, wasn’t interested at 
that time; he just wanted to play. But over the years, something 
rubbed off on him, and he now counts his father as the one who 
initially inspired him to begin cultivating.

The school garden is Kamu’s passion project. When he’s not in 
class, he’s outside tending to the garden that took shape in early 
August and features something for all ages.

“There are three boxes in the garden,” says Kamu. “The middle 
one is mine. I grow rosemary, parsley, mint and chives.” The 
kindergarten and 8th grade classes each oversee a box of 
their own. “They water the plants, but I make sure it’s alive and 
everything.”

In addition to the container gardens, there’s also an aquaponic 
aspect to the project. Its success has already allowed for two 
harvests.

“Aquaponics is a combination of aquaculture, which is raising fish, 
and hydroponics, which is soil-less gardening,” explains Dallas 
Carter, high school director. Setting up the system is technical, but 
once it’s set up, all you have to do is feed the fish.

“It’s a self-sustaining system,” says Dallas. “It’s a beautiful marriage 
of two types of farming.”

Self-sustainability is the lesson Dallas and Principal Kainoa 
Fukumoto hope to share with every student as both grew up with 
Hawaiian ideals and values deeply embedded from childhood. 
Dallas says that Hawaii was once a heavily agricultural place and 
should be again. (please check okina)

The arrival of COVID-19 exposed a weak link that is the state’s 
dependence on tourism. And with that came other lessons on just 
how heavily Hawaii depends on imported food and goods.

A Living Lesson in Sustainability
“How do we respond?” asks Dallas. “How about we teach our 
children to be self-sustaining, how to grow their own food, how to 
barter.” This is where the aquaponics garden comes in.

“Aquaponics has a high rate of return,” he continues. “It grows 
very quickly, about two to two-and-a-half times faster than other 
methods. If you were to grow two plants side by side, one in 
regular Miracle Grow-type of potting mix, and the other with 
aquaponics, the aquaponics would win. And it’s usually healthier as 
long as you take care of the water.”

The ultimate goal of the garden is to show the students a path 
toward self-sustainability and how to provide for themselves.

There’s also a side to this project that appeals to younger students 
— butterflies. Right next to the Crown flower plant is a tall cage 
that’s home to caterpillars and a number of chrysalis. Since the 
beginning of the school year, about 10 to 12 butterflies have been 
released.

“We let the little kids put the butterflies on their fingers when 
they’re ready and they let it go,” says Dallas. “It’s a big highlight for 
them.

He goes on to share a story about Kamu.

“Mrs. Craycroft is the music teacher on campus and she normally 
brings her instruments from class to class on a cart. The cart’s really 
loud, so everyone can tell where Mrs. Craycroft is. So the other day 
I needed Kamu to move cans from one place to another. He was 
pushing the art cart, which is also loud. One of the kindergarteners 
inside the class asked if Mrs. Craycroft was coming. So one of 
the other kids stuck her head out of the classroom — her name’s 
Jenna — she looked and saw Kamu, and said, ‘Oh no, it’s the boy 
who lives in the garden.’ And that’s how he’s known by the younger 
students here, the boy who lives in the garden.”

The boy who lives in the garden may not think of himself as a 
leader, but he is. He acknowledges how his desire to establish a 
garden and cultivate it has changed him.

“I’ve become a better person, nicer to people, making everybody 
feel welcome,” says Kamu.
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Many students are involved with the garden, but he invites 
more involvement with this advice: “If they are into this kind of 
stuff and they want to help me or do it by themselves, just do 
it. What are you gonna lose? A couple of plants may die, but 
you can always get more. Or if they flourish and get big, you 
can use that. That’s yours now. You can be proud of yourself 
for raising that plant.”

LovesBakery        #lovesbakeryhawaii  

Monday, Jan. 18	 Martin Luther King Jr. NO SCHOOL
Sunday,  
Jan. 31-Feb. 5	 Catholic Schools Week 
Friday, Feb. 5	 Annual Conference of  
	 Catholic Educators NO SCHOOL
Friday, Feb. 12	 Valentine’s Day/Kids Heart Challenge
Monday, Feb. 15	 Presidents Day NO SCHOOL
Wednesday, Feb. 17	 Ash Wednesday
Friday, Feb. 19	 Teacher In-Service Day NO SCHOOL
Tuesday, Feb. 23	 Spring Picture-Taking

Upcoming Calendar

https://lovesbakeryhawaii.com
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Wahiawā Health, 
Your Community Health Center
Wahiawā Health welcomes you and your family to visit our newly 
renovated health center, conveniently located in Wahiawā. 
We offer complete primary health care for the whole family, including  
Pediatrics • Men and Women’s Health • Behavioral Health 
Health Screenings • Physical Exams • Nutrition Counseling
We provide in-person visits as well as telehealth appointments over the 
phone or via video on a smart phone, tablet or computer. We look forward 
to meeting you and being a part of your family’s health journey!

Center for Community

I ka la i ka Mauliola...the sun at the source of life within

WAHIAWĀ HEALTH, 302 CALIFORNIA AVENUE, SUITE 106

MAIN: (808) 622-1618

Make your 
appointment 

today

WAHIAWAHEALTH.ORG

http://www.hilohattie.com
https://www.wahiawahealth.org
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a dozen reasons
to choose Catholic Schools

1

We offer an 
education that 
combines Catholic 
faith and teachings 
with academic 
excellence.

2

We partner with 
parents in the 
faith formation of 
their children.

3
4

5

We set high 
standards 
for student 
achievement 
and help them 
succeed.

We provide 
a balanced 
academic 
curriculum that 
integrates faith, 
culture and life.

We use technology 
effectively 
to enhance 
education.

67
8

9

We instill in 
students the 
value of service 
to others.

We teach 
children respect 
of self and 
others.

We emphasize 
moral development 
and self-discipline.

We prepare 
students to 
be productive 
citizens and 
future leaders.

10
11

12
We have a 
99 percent 
high school 
graduation 
rate. 85 percent 
of our graduates 
go to college.

We cultivate a 
faculty and staff 
of people who are 
dedicated, caring 
and effective.

We provide 
a safe and 
welcoming 
environment 
for all.

THE NATIONAL CATHOLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSOCIATION

NCEA.org/csw
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 ; Specialty Dog & Cat Food 
including Acana, Avoderm, Natural 
Balance, Orijen Propac, Red Flannel, 
Science Diet, and Solid Gold

 ; Horse, Chicken, Duck, Bird

 ; Rabbit, Guinea Pig Feed

 ; Treats and Supplies

COME ON DOWN  
for all your pet needs

Feed Trough LLP

Authorized Dealer 
Now Renting U-Haul trucks & vans

(808) 637-5600 
67-292 Goodale Ave. 

Waialua Shopping Center

https://aliianimal.com/
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SERVICES WE OFFER

 • Accounts Payable & Receivable
 • Bill Payment
 • Bookkeeping
 • Budget Preparation
 • Business Counseling
 • Business Valuation Services
 • Real Estate Lease & Acquisition
 • Payroll Services
 • Personnel & Human Resources
 • Tax Services

The CKC group provides a broad range of 
business services for Hawaii’s small business 

owners and entrepreneurs.  

Be free to do
what you do best.
We’ll do the rest.

Contact us for a FREE initial consultation
TheCKCGroupHI@gmail.com   808.375.0449   

http://www.theckcfinancialgroupllc.com
http://mathnasium.com/waialae
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Showcase Your Business or Practice

TO LEARN MORE  
CALL DAVID @ 518-7777  

OR EMAIL DAVID@TSCAHAWAII.COM

Help Support  
St. Michael School

The School
Communications
Agency of Hawaii, LLC

Some discounts, coverages, payment plans, and features are not available in all states, in all GEICO companies, or in all situations. Boat and PWC coverages are underwritten 
by GEICO Marine Insurance Company. Homeowners, renters, and condo coverages are written through non-affiliated insurance companies and are secured through the 
GEICO Insurance Agency, Inc. Motorcycle and ATV coverages are underwritten by GEICO Indemnity Company. The GEICO Mobile app and site received #1 rankings according 
to the Dynatrace Q1 and Q3 2019 Mobile Insurance Scorecards. Average savings amount based on national GEICO New Policyholder survey data through February 2020. 
Customer satisfaction based on an independent study conducted by Alan Newman Research, 2019. GEICO is a registered service mark of Government Employees Insurance 
Company, Washington, DC 20076; a Berkshire Hathaway Inc. subsidiary. GEICO Gecko® image © 1999–2020. © 2020 GEICO. 20_262217

geico.com | 1-800-947-AUTO | Local Office 

Find out what happens when you combine coverage. 

Start your free quote today!

THE CINDY COATS GALLERY

Located directly across the
King Kamehameha Hotel and Kailua Kona Pier

Monday-Saturday
Gallery hours by appointment  
but our website is always open

808-640-2115
www.cindycoats.com

Cindy Coats Owner/Artist on location

Love Quilt #2

mailto:david%40tscahawaii.com?subject=
https://www.cindycoats.com/
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CHANCES ARE, THERE’S A 
DEAD BATTERY IN YOUR HOME 

at this very moment

“...and chances are we have a replacement for you. We have 
ALL types of batteries for your home, car, boat, motorcycle, 
phones, electronic devices, remotes - you name it! It’s all under 
one roof. Replace those dead batteries with Battery Bill.
Life is better at full charge!”

       - Battery Bill

MAPUNAPUNA STORE

(808) 833-3797
960 Ahua Street
Honolulu, HI 96819

NIMITZ STORE

(808) 536-4017
550 N. Nimitz Hwy
Honolulu, HI 96814

www.BatteryBill.com

https://batterybill.com

